
CULCHETH AND GLAZEBURY PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING NUMBER 1
8th of January 2019
Present:

Cllr B Alldred (Deputy Chairman)



Councillors: Mrs J Grime, P Holmes, Mrs I Hutchinson, Mrs J Johnson, Mrs A Roberts.  


Public - 6
Police Report for December 2018       

Overall ASB in Culcheth is low as monitored by incidents being reported. 

There have been no incidents reported around the Millennium Garden area and speaking to staff form the Co-op they have assured me it is a number of weeks since they have had any issues. 

One report of damage to a wheelie bin was reported on Shaw Street.

One parking ticket issued near to Newchurch Primary School has raised the profile of parking in the area on social media and will continue to be looked at. 

No reports of riding bicycles dangerously etc / drug related ASB. 

We would encourage members of the public to carry on reporting incidents via 101 number. This ensures incidents are properly logged and recorded unlike when posting on Social media.

Burglary Dwellings - CULCHETH.  2 reported, small easily disposed of items taken (Tools and Alcohol). Investigations are ongoing. GLAZEBURY. No Reports.

Burglary Others - None reported

Vehicle crime

1 theft from motor vehicle, Culcheth. Sunglasses were taken however vehicle may have been insecure.

Violence - Nothing reported linking the Public houses.
NEWS.

PCSO Darren Samuel arrived in Culcheth, Croft and Glazebury on 9th December to cover for the sickness of Roger Stevens. This has now been made a permanent move with Darren taking over as the named Ward PCSO for the area.

Intelligence led patrolling appear to have assisted in keeping the level of reported ASB incidents low despite the School Holidays. 

A pedal bike was found on Culcheth Linear Park, just off Warrington Road at the rear of Newchurch Primary School on Saturday 30th December. This was an Apollo Transfer mountain bike in red, white and black. The good condition of the bike would suggest it had been stolen rather than abandoned. However, despite posting both on Facebook and Twitter the cycle has yet to be claimed.

The first Culcheth Police Surgery of the year will be at the Library this Thursday 10th January at 11:00-12:00. Other dates have been sent over to the Cheshire Police website and I eagerly await them being published.

The Deputy Chairman pointed out that the report was for December so recent incidents would not necessarily be recorded.
1.1    Opening

The Deputy Chairman opened the meeting. 
1.1.1   Code of Conduct – Declaration of Interests 

All members present with an interest declared it with regard to agenda item 1.6.1 - Precept Setting.
Cllr. Mrs. J Grime with regard to item 6.3.
Members were reminded of their responsibility to notify the Clerk of changes to their circumstances.

1.1.2 Localism Act 2011 – Dispensations.

Resolution 01/19
That a dispensation be approved with regard to agenda item 1.6.1, Precept setting, for all members requesting one.

1.2 
Apologies for inability to be present
Cllrs. Mrs V Allen, K Bland, Mrs S Bland and Mrs M Webber (Chairman).
1.3         Minutes of Meeting Number 11
Resolution 02/19
That the minutes of the meeting held on 11th of December 2018 be accepted as a correct record. 
1.4     Matters Arising   
Police report – members noted that the inaccuracy of the report with regard to damage to Culcheth Library had been reported.
Public – members noted that the Police and Warrington Borough Council had been contacted to see if a public meeting could be arranged to address concerns about increased HGV traffic and speeding traffic in Glazebury.
1.5   Borough Councillor’s Report 
Members noted that a motion relating to a United Nations report on Child Poverty had been extremely well presented by the Borough Councillor for Croft.
There was concern that developers of high-rise Town Centre blocks of flats were using a loophole to renege on established practises regarding allowance for “social housing”.
The Borough Council had submitted a letter to the Secretary of State for Transport expressing concern about the proposal by HS2 to stop off Wigshaw Lane.
1.6
Reports from Sub-Committees

1.6.1 Finance Sub-Committee

The members approved the minutes of the meeting held on the 18th December 2018.
Resolution 03/19
That the Parish Precept for 2019/20 be £33.48p.
Resolution 04/19
That the 2018/19 Financial Risk Assessment be approved.
Resolution 05/19
That JDH Services be approved as provider of Internal Audit Services for the financial year 2018/19.

1.6.2 Parish Land and Environment Sub-Committee

Members approved the minutes of the meeting held on the 18th December 2018 

1.6.3 Planning Working Group 

Cllr. Mrs Grime left the meeting for this item of business.

The members approved the minutes of the meeting held on the 2nd of January 2019.
Members noted that although the skip had been removed from the front of the Ex-BT building on Common Lane, rubbish was now being allowed to accumulate on the car park. 
Members approved comments on applications 2018/34060, 2018/34049, 2018/34080, and the Croft application regarding J11 of the M62 The Clerk
1.7 Applications for Financial Assistance

Members noted that there had been no applications.

1.8 Accounts for Payment 

Resolution 06/19
That accounts totalling £3184.14p for January 2019 be approved for payment.

1.9. Chairman’s Communications

Members noted:
There had been no communications.
1.10 Date and Venue of Next Meeting

It was confirmed that the next meeting would be held at 7.30 pm on Tuesday 12th of February 2019 at Glazebury Methodist Church.
The meeting was closed and opened to the public.
Members noted concern that the work to suppress hedgerow undergrowth approved for Warrington Road at Mee Brow could not be repeated at Holcroft Lane.

They also noted reports that HS2 had been purchasing land in the area.

They noted a complaint about the state of the Parish council Bus Shelter opposite Hurst Mill Lane and agreed that it should be included in the proposed cleaning contract. The Clerk
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